

Infant, Toddler, Preschool & School Age Programs



November 2024 Newsletter

In this Newsletter . . .

- Parent Teacher Conferences
- Books Anyone?
- Congratulations!
- From the Director's Desk
- School Age Holiday Care
- Dress for the Weather
- Holiday Schedule
- Inclement Weather
- From the Front Desk



Parent-Teacher Conferences are Coming Soon

During the mid-November to mid-December period, Parent/Teacher Conferences will be held in person or via phone. Your child's teacher will reach out via DoJo to set up a mutually convenient time to meet to discuss your child's progress.

Books Anyone?

We are happy to accept any gently used books for our Reading Garden,
Library and Classrooms!

Thank You!



From the Director's Desk

Thank you to all the parents who completed the recent survey of topic interest!

A "top topic" was "How do I get my child to listen?" Included in this month's Newsletter are some tips from the book How to Talk so Your Kids will Listen, and Listen so Your Kids Will Talk, by Adele Farber and Elain Mazlish. I encourage you to try these ideas; I think you will find that it will help alleviate some of the stress created when a child does not listen.

Good Luck!

Gail

School Age - Holiday Care

Did You Know. . . .

Monday 11/4, Tuesday 11/5, Wednesday 11/6 the Mt. Olive Township Public Schools will have an early dismissal.

If your child will only attend MOCCLC on these three days, the tuition will be the same as usual.

However, if your child needs "Holiday Care" when the public schools are closed for the NJ Teachers Convention (11/7, 11/8) and for the day before Thanksgiving (11/27); then there will be an additional fee.

Brian and/or Pat will advise.

Please let us know your needs ASAP.

Thank you!





Holiday Schedule
The Center will be Closed
Thanksgiving Day and the day after in observance of the Holiday.



How can you keep informed about changes in schedules during inclement weather?

- Our website
- News Channel 12 New Jersey
- Our Facebook Page
- Class Dojo

Decisions to delay opening or closing the Center are made based on weather conditions at the time. We make every effort to open when there is no danger to our families & staff.

STAY SAFE & INFORMED!

From the Front Desk



Mt. Olive Child Care & Learning Center, in accordance with the State of NJ & Mt. Olive Township, requires an up-to-date copy of your child's Immunization Record & Universal Health Record (physical), including the flu vaccine, on file with us by 12/2/2024. Please be sure we have your child's updated records before the deadline.

Thank you!

HOW TO TALK SO YOUR KIDS WILL LISTEN



Dr. Kate Aubrey, Clinical Psychologist

One of my favourite parenting books isn't really about parenting, it's about communication. Good communication skills make all the difference in our relationships. While a fairly straight-forward skill, many undermine its value and ignore very basic tips for being an effective listener and commanding an attentive audience. Below are some tips from **How to Talk so Your Kids will Listen, and Listen so Your Kids Will Talk** by Adele Farber and Elaine Mazlish.

Helping Children Deal with Big Emotions

- **1. Listen with full attention.** It can be discouraging to try to get through to someone who isn't really listening. It's much easier to tell your troubles to a parent who is really listening. He doesn't even have to say anything. Often a sympathetic silence is all a child needs. In fact, the less you say the better!
- **2. Instead of questions and advice, acknowledge with fews words** "Oh," "I see." It's hard for a child to think clearly or constructively when some-one is questioning, blaming, or advising her. There's a lot of help to be had from a simple "Oh ... umm ..." or "I see." Words like these, coupled with a caring attitude, are invitations to a child to explore her own thoughts and feelings, and possibly come up with her own solutions.
- **3. Name it to tame it.** The child who hears the words for what she is experiencing is deeply comforted. Someone has acknowledged her inner experience. ("That sounds frustrating!").
- **4. Instead of explanation and logic, give a child his wishes in fantasy.** When children want something they can't have, adults usually respond with logical explanations of why they can't have it. Often the harder we explain, the harder they protest. Sometimes just having some-one understand how much you want something makes reality easier to bear. ("I wish I could make it easier for you to practice math").
- **5. Practice compassion.** If our attitude is not one of compassion, then whatever we say will be experienced by the child as phony or manipulative. It is when our words are infused with our real feelings of empathy that they speak directly to a child's heart. You'll sense after a while what is helpful to your child and what isn't. With practice you'll soon discover what irritates and what comforts; what creates distance and what invites intimacy; what wounds and what heals. There is no substitute for your own sensitivity.

Engaging Cooperation

One of the frustrations of parenthood is the daily struggle to get children to behave in ways that are acceptable to us and to society. Part of the problem lies in the conflict of needs. The adult need is for some aspect of cleanliness, order, courtesy, and routine. The children couldn't care less. A lot of parental passion goes into helping children adjust to society' norms. And somehow the more intense we become, the more actively they resist. Some of the methods most commonly used by adult to get children to cooperate are:

- Blaming and Accusing "Your wet towel is on the floor again! Why do you always do that?"
- Name-calling "You have to be a slob to keep such a filthy room. You live like an animal."
- Threats "If you don't turn off that TV I am going to throw it out the window."
- Commands "I want you to clean up your room right this minute."
- Lecturing and Moralizing "Do you think that was a nice thing to do, to grab my phone from me? I can see you don't realize how important good manners are. What you have to understand is that if we expect people to be polite to us, then we must be polite to them in return."
- Warnings "Careful, you'll hit your head!"
- Martyrdom Statement "What until you have children of your own. Then you'll know what frustration is."
- Comparisons "Peyton has such beautiful table manners. You'd never catch her eating with her fingers."
- Sarcasm "Is this your best writing? I didn't know you knew Chinese."
- **Prophecy** "Just keep dressing like that. You'll see, no one is ever going to respect you. You will never get a job."

Here are five skills to try that many parents find helpful. Not every one of them will work with every child. Not every skill will suit your personality. And there isn't any one of them that is effective all the time. What these five skills do, however, is create a climate of respect in which the spirit of cooperation can begin to grow.

- **Describe.** Describe what you see, or describe the problem. It's hard to do what needs to be done when people are telling you what's wrong with you. It's easier to concentrate on the problem when someone just describes it to you. ("There is Lego on the floor in the playroom.")
- **Give information.** Information is a lot easier to take than accusation. When children are given information, they can usually figure out for themselves what needs to be done. Refrain from giving the child information she already knows. ("I stepped on your Lego and hurt my foot")
- Say it with a word. Children dislike hearing lectures, sermons, and long explanations. For them, the shorter the reminder, the better. Don't use your child's name as your one-word statement. ("The Lego!").
- Talk about your feelings. Make no comment about the child's character or personality. By describing what we feel, we can be genuine without being hurtful. ("I don't like stepping on Lego!").

3. KATE AUBREY | WWW.DRKATEAUBREY.COM

Alternatives To Consequences

To punish or not to punish? What could I do instead?

- **1. Express your feelings strongly without attacking character** ("I'm frustrated that you baked brownies and did not clean the kitchen")
- 2. State your expectations. ("I expect you to clean up if you use the kitchen.")
- 3. Show the child how to make amends. ("The kitchen needs to be cleaned before I start dinner.")
- 4. Give the child a choice. ("You can clean the kitchen or you will not be allowed to bake anymore.")
- **5. Take action.** (Enforce rule if one needs to be created.)
- **6. Problem-solve.** ("What can we work out so that you can bake when you want, and so that I'll be sure the kitchen will be clean afterwards?")

Encouraging Independence

- **1. Let children make choices.** Don't tell children what to do if you can help it. Offer limited choices when possible. ("Are you in the mood for your grey pants today, or your red pants?")
- **2. Don't ask too many questions.** Too many questions can be experienced as an invasion of one's private life. Children will talk about what they want to talk about when they want to talk about it. ("Glad so see you. Welcome home.")
- **3. Don't rush to answer questions.** When children ask us questions, they deserve the chance to explore the answer for themselves first. ("That's an interesting question. What do you think?")
- **4. Don't take away hope.** By trying to protect children from disappointment, we protect them from hoping, striving, dreaming, and sometimes from achieving their dreams. ("So you're thinking of trying out for the play! That should be an experience.")

The fact is, this whole business of encouraging autonomy can be quite complicated. As much as we understand the importance of children being independent, there are forces that work against it.

- First, there's the matter of sheer convenience. Most of us today are busy and in a hurry. We usually wake the children ourselves, button their buttons, tell them what to eat and what to wear, because it seems so much easier and faster to do it for them.
- Then we have to cope with our strong feelings of connectedness to our children. We have to fight against seeing their failures as our failures.
- It also takes great restraint and self-discipline on our part not to move in with advice, particularly when we're sure we have the answer.
- But there's something even larger that interferes with our rational desire to help our children separate from us. Sometimes there is satisfaction that comes from being so totally needed by small human beings.

Parents travel a bittersweet road. You start with total commitment to a small, helpless human being. Over the years you worry, plan, comfort, and try to understand. You give your love, your labor, your knowledge and your experience—so that one day your child will have the inner strength and confidence to leave you.

Praise

A child's self-esteem is important, so what can parents do to enhance it? Providing praise is great way to help validate your child's experiences and let them know what you are proud of. But praise can be tricky business. Sometimes the most well-meant praise brings about unexpected reactions. For some kids, praise can seem unauthentic and fake. It can also cause kids to feel under pressure. Some children even view praise as manipulation.

Instead of evaluating, describe.

Describe what you see. ("I see a clean floor, a smooth bed, and books neatly lined up on the shelf.") **Describe what you feel.** ("It's a pleasure to walk into this room!")

Sum up the child's praiseworthy behaviour with a word. ("You sorted out your pencils, crayons and pens, and put them in separate boxes. That's what I call organization!")

Most of us are quick to criticize and slow to praise. We have a responsibility as parents to reverse this order. Start now and try to offer 5 times as much praise as criticism to your kids!

Reversing Roles

What parents think of their child can often be communicated in seconds. When you multiply those seconds by the hours of daily contact between parents and children, you begin to realize how powerfully young people can be influenced by the way their parents view them. Not only are their feelings about themselves affected, but so is their behaviour.

When a child persistently behaves in any one way over a period of time, it requires great restraint on our part not to reinforce the negative behaviour by shouting, "There you go again!" or "I knew you'd never change." It takes an act of will to put aside the time to deliberately plan a campaign that will free a child from the role he's been playing.

To free children from playing roles:

- **1. Look for opportunities to show the child a new aspect of himself or herself.** ("I didn't know you knew how to use tools, you put that toy together really quickly!")
- **2. Tell others about your child's strengths (a lot).** ("He held his arm steady even though the shot hurt.")
- **3. Model the behaviour you'd like to see.** ("It's hard to lose, but I'll try to be a sport about it. Congratulations!")
- 4. Be a storehouse for your child's special moments. ("I remember the time you...")
- **5. When your child acts according to the old label, state your feelings and/or your expectations.** ("I don't like that. Despite your strong feelings, I expect sportsmanship from you.")

From the book How to Talk So Kids Will Listen & Listen So Kids Will Talk by Adele Faber and Elaine Mazlish. (2004).